

Department of Health | Science & Engineering Center and The Commons West Chester, Pennsylvania 19383 | 610.436.2931 | www.wcupa.edu

## **Opportunity for Third-Party Comments**

December 14, 2022

Dear WCU Master of Public Health Community and General Public,

A core value of our APHA Public Health Code of Ethics is Inclusivity and Engagement in which "Public health practitioners and organizations have an ethical responsibility to be transparent, to be accountable to the public at large, and to include and engage diverse publics, communities, or stakeholders in their decision making." We are excited to announce that our Council on Public Health Education (CEPH) re-accreditation site visit will be held on April 17-18, 2023. As our valued MPH program stakeholder, you have the opportunity to directly submit general feedback to CEPH on our MPH program and its practices, procedures, and policies. This is another way to ensure we continue to build upon what is working in the program and collaborate to address what could be strengthened or changed.

Third-party written comments can be directly submitted to CEPH at <a href="mailto:submissions@ceph.org">submissions@ceph.org</a> or via mail at 1010 Wayne Ave, Suite 220, Silver Spring, MD 20910. Please remember to include in the subject line (for email submissions) or in the beginning (for mail submissions) that your comments pertain to the MPH Program at West Chester University, PA. CEPH will accept written comments up through March 16, 2023, which is 30 days before our scheduled site visit. Submission from each of you, as a stakeholder, is valuable and helps to enhance the MPH program.

My best,

Stacie m. mety

Stacie M. Metz, PhD, MPH, MSW, MA Professor and MPH Program Director Department of Health West Chester University 610.436.2101 | smetz@wcupa.edu